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REPORT OF THE EUROPEAN SCHOOLS BUDGETARY COMMITTEE IN THE 2011/2012 ACADEMIC YEAR 

BUDGETARY COMMITTEE

Meeting on 6 and 7 November 2012, starting at 9.30 – OSGES, Brussels, Room -1/15 

It is with pleasure that I present my report as Chair of the Budgetary Committee under the UK Presidency of the European Schools during the 2011/12 academic year.

The rules of procedure for the Budgetary Committee are outlined in document 2009-D-185-en-6.Its main responsibilities are to: address all budgetary and financial questions and have decision making power on these questions; address administrative and legal questions and give opinions for decisions at the Board of Governors; and define the general budgetary objectives for Type 1 schools and evaluate their implementation by the schools.

The Budgetary Committee met between 26 and 27 October 2011 and 13 and 14 March 2012. I am most grateful to my colleagues for their successful work and cooperation during these two meetings. I would also like to express my gratitude to Mr Kivinen and Mrs Christmann and their staff for the invaluable help and support they gave me over the year.  It was a pleasure to work so closely with them.

The Budgetary Committee under the UK presidency, like those chaired previously by Slovenia and Slovakia, conducted its work in a difficult and uncertain economic climate.  Money and resources are clearly in short supply and the system, like very many organisations in the member states across the European Union, is being asked to do more with less. Tough times mean tough decisions and the Budgetary Committee did not shirk its responsibility this year in tackling some difficult and contentious issues.

The Budgetary Committee examined a number of important and wide ranging issues for subsequent Board of Governors consideration and approval.  The decisions and outcomes of each item of business can be found in the conclusions documents that are produced by the Office of the Secretary-General after each meeting. Colleagues can of course access these documents (2011-10-D-38-en-2 and 2012-03-D-30-en-2) since this report will only focus on only certain elements of business throughout the year. 

The Budgetary Committee debated the 2013 European Schools preliminary draft budget, which was set within parameters after the scrutiny of individual budgets was conducted in the schools’ administrative boards. It also considered ideas presented by various member states and stakeholders to establish a fairer cost sharing mechanism for those countries supplying teachers at a disproportionate cost when viewing the pupil teacher ratio across the fourteen schools.  The linguistic structure and central enrolment policy for the Brussels European schools is still a sensitive issue and one I where I believe it will be continually hard to completely satisfy the interests of all stakeholders. Linked to this, the Budgetary Committee was not supportive of the request for the Brussels 4 European School to be split between the Berkendael and Laeken sites from September 2012.  

The Budgetary Committee listened to proposals from the Danish and Estonian delegations for the opening of Type 2 schools in Copenhagen and Tallinn, thus illustrating the system’s continued willingness to reform, to expand and be more outward looking in its approach. There was also a proposal from the UK delegation for a state-funded “Free School” to share the site at Culham from September 2012 as the existing European School phases out to closure in 2017.  Finally, the Budgetary Committee debated changes the European Schools wanted to make to its service regulations for staff. Two such changes included granting parental leave for seconded teachers and new service regulations altogether for locally recruited staff.  This was less than straightforward because of the legal issues and incompatibility of such proposals with a member states’ national legislation. A successful resolution on the latter still needs to be found.  

I think it fair to say that for certain business it was often difficult to reach a consensus as the various members and stakeholders, perhaps not surprisingly, preferred the status quoin order to protect or maintain their positions. Much work remains to be done and I do of course extend my best wishes to our Belgian colleagues during their delegation’s European Schools presidency in 2012/13.  Of particular importance going forward are the proposed fee increases and fee reductions for siblings affecting future Category III pupils. This issue has already been the subject of several meetings of a working group and new proposals will be put to the first Budgetary Committee under the Belgian presidency. The difficulty up to now has been finding a balance between increasing much needed revenue for a system comparatively expensive in its operation with one that still makes the schools an attractive proposition for parents seeking a multilingual and multicultural educational setting. An urgent solution must also be found to ensure certain member states are not penalised financially when providing teachers required of them by the 14 European Schools. The consequences of not finding a solution and mechanism (and doing so quickly) to share the costs more equally and fairly will, unfortunately, be dire for the European Schools both in the short and longer term.

I conclude my report by expressing how pleasantly surprised I am at how well the European Schools function when meetings discussing their administration and financing produce so many conflicting, but important, points of view and interest. However, the fact that they do function so well is due in no small part to the dedication, hard work and commitment from everybody associated with the European Schools system. There are certainly plenty of challenges ahead, but I strongly believe that the Budgetary Committee will continue to play an important role in the support and advice it provides the European Schools system and Board of Governors. 
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